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Principal’s Message 
 

 
Friday marks the end of Term 3 and Monday we will begin our last term of the school year. Many students 
start to feel stressed at this time, especially our grade 12 students. We have noticed an increase in risky 
behaviors and we want to make sure that students look after themselves and their friends. Please take a 
moment to speak to your child(ren) and check in with them. We have noticed an uptick in students drinking  
and possibly smoking weed vapes while at school.  

 
There is less than a month left for parents to fill out the Ministry parent survey. We use the information from 
the parent and student surveys to improve programs at our school. Please take 5 minutes to complete the 
survey by following the link on page 5 of this newsletter. 
 
We are happy to see that our 5 year school completion rate improved from 79% in 2021-2022 to 83% in 
2022-2023. We still have a long way to go to meet the provincial average of 91%. I would encourage you to 
be actively monitoring your child’s attendance, as attendance is the best predictor of graduation success. 
Your feedback from the survey mentioned in the paragraph above will also help us to meet our goal of 
being at or better than the provincial average when it comes to school completion and graduation. 

Upcoming Dates: 
 

 Apr. 9 Scholarship & Bursary Packages Due 3 p.m. 

Apr. 12  Term 3 Ends — Report Card distribution week of April 22 

Apr. 15 Term 4 Begins 

Apr. 18 Quesnel Youth Travel Club Greece 2024 Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library  

Apr. 15 - 19 Provincial Assessments 

Apr. 24 District Awards Applications Due 3 p.m. 

Apr. 26 Pro-D Day (no school) 

Apr. 26 & 27 Newsies @ 7 pm CSS Theatre 

Apr. 29 PAC Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library 

May 5 Red Dress Day - National Day of Awareness for Missing and Murdered Indigenous 
Women and Girls and Two-Spirit People 

May 14 - 16 District Awards 

May 16 Quesnel Youth Travel Club Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library  

May 20 Victoria Day (no school) 

May 27 PAC Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library 

  

  

  

  

  

  



 
 

 
Monday Apr. 29th @ 6:30— In the CSS library 

We look forward to welcoming new parents to our PAC. Meetings are generally 30 
minutes or less.  



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

GRAD ASSESSMENTS - April 15-19, 2024 

During this assessment period, various classes will write Numeracy 10 and Literacy 12 as indicated in the 

schedule below. We have also scheduled Literacy 10/Numeracy 10/Literacy 12  make-up sessions for any 

grade 12 students missing these assessments for graduation. There is a signup sheet in the office for 

anyone who would like to pre-write or re-write Literacy 12 on April 16. Scores from the January 

assessments have been posted across from the Career Centre door. Students are permitted to write 

assessments up to 3 times in order to better their score.   

Please note the following: 

 If your student misses their in-class assessment, the only make-up opportunity is Thurs, April 18 (8:30 – 

12:30 pm in Room 302). 

 Students are permitted 3 hours to write their assessment. If your student is writing an afternoon 

assessment, they may not be finished writing until 3:30 pm so they may need to find an alternate way 

home if they ride a bus. 

 All classes/blocks will run as normal, so if your student is not writing an assessment (s), they are 

expected to be in class. If your student finishes their assessment early, they are expected to go  to their 

regular class or the library/Career Centre—no hallway wondering. 



Note18 

Note19 

https://www150.statcan.gc.ca/n1/pub/75-006-x/2017001/article/14824-eng.htm#n18
https://www150.statcan.gc.ca/n1/pub/75-006-x/2017001/article/14824-eng.htm#n19


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEY 

The BC Ministry of Education Learning Survey was administered to grade 

10 and 12 students in March.   

Parents and guardians may complete the survey by going to the Parent 

Direct Access website below or our CSS website. Please select our District 

from the drop-down menu (28 Quesnel) and your preferred language. 

We urge all parents/guardians to please complete the survey to help us plan 

for the future and to improve our educational programs. The survey is 

available online until May 3, 2024. 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/student-learning-survey 

 

CREDITS FOR GRADUATION 

Worried about not having enough credits to graduate in June? Students must have 

completed 80 credits in order to participate in all graduation events. In some cases, 

a student may have to come back the following year to secure the required 80 

credits. In this case, this student would be a Grad 2025 student and participate in the 

Grad 2025 Cap & Gown event (they may participate in this year’s Promenade/Ball). If 

your student is “at-risk of not graduating” their counsellor will be contacting you 

very soon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp
https://css.sd28.bc.ca/student-learning-survey


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP & BURSARY PACKAGES 

The local scholarship and bursary packages are available for Grade 12s in the 

Career Centre and on our website. Students have until 3 pm on April 9
th

 to 

complete their application for local awards. This year we have approximately 

$100,000 to award to students. It is important that all grade 12 students explore the 

option of post-secondary education and training, and the option of being awarded 

cash. Once packages are available, Ms. Kinloch is available to help students 

complete their packages M-F, 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

District Award package information is available in the Career Centre. Applications 

are due to Ms. Kinloch no later than April 24 at 3 pm. 

Grade 12 students are also encouraged to research and find scholarships and 

bursaries which they may be qualified for online. Many large businesses and 

organizations have awards for students going to post-secondary. 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/graduation/scholarships/css 

 

DISTRICT AWARDS PACKAGES 

District Awards Packages are available in the Career Centre and online - Packages 

are due Wednesday, April 24
th

 at 3 pm to Ms. Kinloch. Setup for the event is May 

14
th

 and the Event is May 15
th

. Open house for parents/guardians etc. is on May 16
th

 

between 8:30 - 11:30 am.  

 

TERM 3 LEARNING UPDATES 

Term 3 learning updates (report cards) will be distributed during a homeroom the 

week of April 22. Learning updates will also be posted to the parent portal that 

week. 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/graduation/scholarships/css


NEWS & EVENTS 
 
 

 

YEARBOOK ORDERS 

Do you want a yearbook? Have you paid for one already? Soon we will be looking at 

our lists and placing the order. We only order a limited amount of extras due to the 

cost of producing them. We encourage you to place your order soon to avoid 

disappointment. Please be aware that last year we sold out and we cannot order 

more. Please see Stacey in the office if you would like to pay for a yearbook. 

 

SNAPCHAT & NETFLIX 

The Quesnel School District has decided to block Snapchat and Netflix from the 

district network. This decision was made due to the drain on the bandwidth, the fact 

that Snapchat is not an educational tool and Netflix not being licensed for use in 

schools. The Snapchat and Netflix platforms will not be accessible through the 

district network for devices plugged into the network or connected to the 

secure/public WIFI. The only was to access Snapchat and Netflix at a district site will 

be by using a personal data plan which may result in an increased cost to 

individuals. This will effective April 15, 2024. 

 

STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE 

Are you planning to go to post-secondary college or university? You MUST use the 

provincial STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE to send transcripts, unless 

otherwise noted by the post secondary institution.  

You can easily send colleges and universities your transcript. 

Please go to the Student Transcript Service  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-

and-certificates 

You will need to register for a BCeID first and then register to send your transcripts. 

Your PEN (Provincial Education Number) is on the left hand corner of your report 

card or you can call or visit the office for your PEN number. Please see the next page  

for step-by-step instructions. 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates


POST-SECONDARY APPLICATION PROCESS - BC & ALBERTA 
 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution 

in BC, they can access this through educationplannerbc.ca 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution in Alberta, access this 

through applyalberta.ca 

Students can access counsellor support for applying to college or university every 

Friday during the morning Study Block in room 207 with Ms Pelchat. 

https://www.educationplannerbc.ca/
https://www.applyalberta.ca/




Next Greece Meeting in Thursday, April 18th @ 6:30 p.m. in  the CSS Library. 

Please have your color copies for Ms. Kinloch.  







A Question-and-Answer session about the Nursing BSc Program at CNC will be 

held at Correlieu Friday, April 12, at 10:35 am. Students can meet with current students 

and instructors, try out Nursing activities, and learn more about the program.  Sign-up in the 

counselling area to attend. 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 
 
STAY HOME WHEN SICK 
 

 

If your student is feeling unwell, please ensure they stay home. Please see the BC 

Centre for Disease Control (BCCDC) website http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/

Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%

20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf for 

what to do if you have COVID-19 symptoms. As per the BCCDC website, as of 

November 17, 2022, people who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home until 

their fever has resolved and they feel well enough to participate in daily activities. 

Thank-you for helping us keep our school healthy!  

 

LIKE THESE FACEBOOK PAGES TO STAY UP-TO-DATE 

There are a few Facebook pages that students/parents/guardians can follow that are 

updated regularly: 

Correlieu Secondary School 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/ 

 

School District # 28 

https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28 

 

School District # 28 Transportation  

https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation 

If your child is a bus student, please check the School District #28 Transportation 

Facebook page regularly as this is where you can find information regarding bus 

cancellations and bus delays. If you child is no longer requiring bussing, please 

call the Transportation Department at 250-992-8361 to open up spaces for 

students that do require bussing this year.  

 

 

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/
https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28
https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation

